
From: Carroll, John
To: Chuck Joye <chuckj@dsouth.com>
CC: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 2/12/2013 11:55:26 AM

Subject: RE: hearing to be scheduled

Great. No news now but I will let you know if anything comes up. Don't hesitate to call if you have a specific issue 
that I can help research. The letter that was sent to you yesterday requests that you call the Medical Affairs 
Committee at 803.212.6430 to confirm your attendance.

Looking forward to meeting you in person- I will be at the hearing early to meet you on arrival.

Thanks,
John Carroll, Director of Boards and Commissions
803.734.5167

From: Chuck Joye [mailto:chuckj@dsouth.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 12, 2013 8:59 AM
To: Carroll, John
Cc: Pitts, Ted; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: hearing to be scheduled

Yes I can arrange to be there. Any words of wisdom beforehand? CJ

From: Carroll, John [mailto:JohnCarroll@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, February 11, 2013 1:48 PM
To: Chuck Joye
Cc: Pitts, Ted; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: hearing to be scheduled

Mr. Joye,

Minutes ago I received hand delivered a copy of a letter mailed to you this morning from the Medical Affairs
Committee. The letter requests that you attend the Senate Medical Affairs Committee confirmation hearing at 
9:30am on Thursday February 21st.

You did not previously list this date as available, but it is at all possible to attend this hearing?

-John

From: Chuck Joye [mailto:chuckj@dsouth.com]
Sent: Monday, February 11, 2013 10:07 AM
To: Carroll, John
Cc: Pitts, Ted; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: hearing to be scheduled

John,

My schedule fills up pretty fast but I wish to be available for my upcoming hearing. Since there is
apparently no medical affairs committee planned yet, could you suggest a day in the future to Senator 
Peeler for me to block out?
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Right now, February 26 or 27 is open and the following March 5 is open.

I look forward to your reply. 

Thanks, Chuck.

From: Carroll, John [mailto:JohnCarroll@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, February 08, 2013 1:47 PM
To: ChuckJ@dsouth.com
Cc: Pitts, Ted; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: hearing to be scheduled

Mr. Joye,

I'm John Carroll, the Governor's Director of Boards and Commissions. The Senate Medical Affairs Committee is open 
to holding your DHEC confirmation hearing at its next meeting, however the meeting has not yet been scheduled.

I will contact you as soon as it is scheduled, and to find out if the meeting date works with your calendar. Don't
hesitate to contact me if I can answer any questions or provide any more information.

Thanks,
John
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